
From: Paul Looney <plooney@hbwresources.com>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 8/6/2013 12:39:25 PM
Subject: Follow-Up from Offshore Meeting with Haley Last Month

Christian:
 
Left you a message with the front office person….voice mail is full. Anyway, I am trying to follow-up with you 
regarding putting together the press conference we discussed with the Governor in early to mid-September with 
regard to the Atlantic offshore drilling efforts. Wanted to coordinate with you the organizations, entities, 
corporations, etc…that we need to pull together for this event. Thanks Christian.
 
--
Paul Looney
Executive Vice President of Strategic Development
HBW Resources, LLC
2211 Norfolk Street
Suite 410
Houston, Texas 77098
Office: 713-337-8823
Cell: 703 585-2078
FAX: 866-273-8998
plooney@hbwresources.com
plooney@consumerenergyalliance.org
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